
         June 2, 2011 

 
 Lisa Anthony, Director, Health & Human Resource Department 

called the meeting to order at 6:10pm. 
 

  Members Present: Eleanor Collins, Lois Johnson, 
Yolanda Rubino, Ruth Schwab, Helen Winkel and Phyllis Zea 

  Members Absent:  Michael Vallone 
 

 Lisa introduced the new members, Lois Johnson and Yolanda 
Rubino.  They were sworn in by Clerk Tommy Thomson.  Lois is a 

member of the Local History Club at the Library and volunteers at Villa 
Scalabrini.  Yolanda is a retired nurse and is also a member of the 

Local History Club at the Library.  Each member introduced themselves 
and stated their position on the board.   

   

 The May minutes were given to the members to read. Phyllis Zea 
made a motion to accept the minutes, Ruth Schwab seconded the 

motion. Minutes were accepted as read.  
 

 Members reviewed the Health and Human Services report for the 
month of May.  Lisa explained the contents of the report to the new 

members.  No questions were asked.   
  

 There was no report on St. Vincent DePaul or the Senior Towers.    
 

 A question was asked if there is a group of people who will help 
senior citizens open their mail and determine what to do with it?  Lisa 

will check with Jamie at the Township to see if she is aware of any 
such volunteers.   

 

 Question was asked if the Village senior citizen stickers were $3 
or free?  Lisa replied that the 1st sticker is free for a senior citizen and 

then any car after that is $3.   
 

 Lisa reminded the members about RR Daze and their time slots 
to help on the trains.  Discussed having an ice cream social in August 

for the members of the senior towers.  Will set up a date at the July 
meeting.   

  
The meeting was adjourned at 7:00 pm. 

 
Respectfully Submitted, 

Lisa Anthony 


